Attachment U. Participant Advance Letter

OMB No. 0584-[NEW]

Job Search as a Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) Employment and Training (E&T) Component

January 14, 2021

Project Officer: Danielle Deemer

Office of Policy Support
Food and Nutrition Service
U.S. Department of Agriculture
1320 Braddock Place
Alexandria, VA 22314
703.305.2952
danielle.deemer@fns.usda.gov



United States Department of Agriculture

Food and Nutrition Service

3101 Park Center Drive Alexandria, VA 22302-1500 [Date]

[PARTICIPANT NAME] [ADDRESS 1] [ADDRESS 2] [CITY, STATE, ZIP]

OMB Number: 0584-XXXX
Expiration Date: XX/XX/XXXX

Dear [PARTICIPANT NAME],

We need your help! You have been chosen to help the U.S. Department of Agriculture's Food and Nutrition Service with an important study about the SNAP (also known as Food Stamps) Employment and Training (E&T) program. The study seeks to better understand the overall role of job search activities in serving SNAP E&T participants like you and how well these activities work in helping people find jobs.

How can you help? Please take part in a short, voluntary phone interview about your experiences with the SNAP E&T program. The interview will take only about 30 minutes. **You will receive a \$30 gift card for talking with us!**

What happens next? Someone from the study team at Insight Policy Research will call you in about a week to ask you to complete the interview over the phone. You may also call us toll-free at [1-800-XXX-XXXX] or visit www.calendly.com/snapjobsearch to schedule a time to do the interview—it is your choice. After you complete the interview, **we will send you a \$30 prepaid gift card in the mail.**

Everything that you say will be private. We will not use your name in any reports. We will not share your answers with any SNAP or E&T provider staff. **Participating in the interview will not affect your benefits** or the benefits anyone else in your household receives in any way.

We need you! You do not have to take part in the interview, but it would be very helpful if you did. If you have any questions, please call us at [1-800-XXX-XXXX]. Thank you in advance for your participation in this study.

Sincerely,

Kathryn Law Director, SNAP Research and Analysis Division Food and Nutrition Service

According to the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, an agency may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to, a collection of information unless it displays a valid OMB control number. The valid OMB control number for this information collection is 0584-xxxx. The time required to complete this information collection is estimated to average 6 minutes per response, including the time for reviewing instructions, searching existing data sources, gathering and maintaining the data needed, and completing and reviewing the collection of information. Send comments regarding this burden estimate or any other aspect of this collection of information, including suggestions for reducing this burden, to the following address: U.S. Department of Agriculture, Food and Nutrition Services, Office of Policy Support, 1320 Braddock Place, Alexandria, VA 22314, ATTN: PRA (0584-xxxx*). Do not return the completed form to this address.